
School Building Committee 
Outreach Sub-Committee Meeting 

Thursday, December 16, 2021 
8:30am, Virtually 

 
Virtual Meeting Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 
Order Suspending Certain Provisions of Open Meeting Law 

 
Present:  Kim Bodnar, Jennifer Glass, Gina Halsted 
 
Also Present: Andy Payne 
 
Call to Order:   Kim Bodnar opened the meeting at 8:33 am, noting that the Open 
Meeting Law requirement to have a quorum present in a physical location has been 
suspended due to the COVID-19 pandemic pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 
12,2020 Order, as extended on June 15, 2021, with the Governor’s signing of S.2475, 
suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law. She confirmed that all 
participants were present and able to hear and see other participants. 
 
Blogs: The sub-committee discussed content for the upcoming blogs. 
 

December 19: This blog will contain a summary of the December 15 SBC 
meeting.  It will showcase a video of the large structural beam being placed in the 
Learning Commons.  Gina Halsted suggested mentioning the delay of structural 
steel.  Jennifer Glass added that Daedalus rearranged the schedule to 
accommodate the delay, allowing the building to be “closed up” and weather tight 
by winter.  Andy Payne suggested some fun ways to highlight the beam 
placement, like offering a Beam Naming Contest or having a quiz with statistics 
about the beam.   
 
Ms. Glass thought that the blog could mention that Lincoln Youth Soccer & Parks 
& Rec programs are using the new gymnasium. 
 
Ms. Bodnar noted that the Tree Fund has achieved its goal and is being closed.  
 
December 26 and January 2:  No blog posts 
 
January 9:  Details of the January 11, 2022 SBC meeting and any new photos.   
 

 
Minutes:  Ms. Glass made a motion to accept the minutes from the November 12th 
Outreach Sub-Committee meeting as proposed.  Gina Halsted seconded the motion.  
The minutes were approved by roll call vote.  Halsted, aye; Bodnar, aye; Glass, aye.   
 
Ms. Halsted made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Glass seconded the motion, and it was 
approved unanimously by roll call vote:  Bodnar, aye; Glass, aye; Halsted, aye.  



 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, January 12 at 8:30am via ZOOM. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05am.  
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Gina Halsted 


